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U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
TELEPHONE CONVERSATION RECORD 

Date:   
 
March 14, 2013 

 
 
 

 
Mail Control 
or  Report No(s). 

 
2013-001 

 
License No(s).  

06-30469-01 

 
Docket No(s). 03034800 

 
Name of Licensee: 
 

 
DOCRO, Inc. 

 
Name of Participant(s): 
 

Robert McNamee, Director, Quality and Compliance 
Steven R. Courtemanche, Health Physicist NRC RI 

 
Telephone No. 
 

203-598-9105, 610-337-5075 

 
Subject: 
(NOTE:  This will be used as the  
 Documents Title in ADAMS) 

Additional Information for NOV 

3/14/2013 (07:35)    I spoke with Mr. McNamee about the content of the licensee’s reply to the Notice of Violation 
enclosed with the NRC’s February 11, 2013, letter.  I explained that the two violations described in the licensee’s 
letter were actually the same violation concerning the decommissioning of the 73 Cogwheel Lane, Seymour, 
Connecticut facility.  The second violation cited by the NRC was actually a failure on the part of the licensee to 
amend the license to accurately reflect the licensee’s mailing address.  Mr. McNamee stated that he had originally 
tried to amend the license when he paid the 2012 Annual Fees but was informed that he had to work with the 
regions rather than the NRC headquarters fees branch.  Prior to sending in the request, Mr. McNamee stated that 
there were discussions with management to determine whether a request to terminate the license should be 
submitted.  The decision to terminate the license was not reached until December 2012 and then the 2013 fee 
issues arose.  I asked Mr. McNamee to fax in a letter restating the violation as a failure to submit an amendment to 
the license correcting the mailing address and then restating what he told me as the reason why the amendment 
request was not sent in.  Mr. McNamee said that he would draft, sign and fax in a letter as described above.  Mr. 
McNamee then asked me if I knew of any progress with the Annual Fee submission.  I answered that I was unaware 
of anything beyond the March 12, 2013, e-mail which Lynn Bates sent out indicating that fees had not been 
received.  I advised Mr. McNamee that an alternative method of payment could be a charge to a company credit 
card but he would have to make arrangements with Lynn Bates. 
 
Action Required:  None 
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